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Ardrossan Stage 8A park naming (Ward 5) 

 

Report Purpose 

To provide Council with information on a proposed park name in Ardrossan Stage 8 within 

the Ardrossan East Area Structure Plan area. 

Recommendation 

THAT the “Hortonburg Park” be approved for the park name in Ardrossan Stage 8, as set 

out in Enclosure 3 of the June 15, 2021 Planning and Development report. 

 

Our Prioritized Strategic Goals 

Governance Requirement 

 

Report 

Hortonburg is an early community place name in Strathcona County, notably for a former 

post office in the Ardrossan area. Hortonburg Park will incorporate a stormwater 

management facility, a multi-use trail which will include a connection to the existing trail 

along the Pointe-Aux-Pins Creek and will also include future municipal reserve to be 

developed and dedicated with a future stage of Ardrossan East. 

 

The proposed naming is consistent with the guidelines outlined in Strathcona County Policy 

Naming of Development Areas, Roads, Parks and Public Facilities. 

 

Council and Committee History 

April 10, 2012 Council approved adding the name Hortonburg to the Commemorative 

Names Registry. 

 

Other Impacts 

Policy: SER-008-011 – Naming of development Areas, Roads, Parks & Public Facilities. 

Legislative/Legal: The Municipal Government Act authorizes a municipality to name parks 

within its boundaries. 

Interdepartmental: The proposed park name for Ardrossan Stage 8A has been reviewed 

through the circulation process. No objections were received. 

Master Plan/Framework: n/a  

 

Communication Plan 

Letter  

 

Enclosures  

1 Rural location map 

2 Location map 

3 Proposed park naming map 

4 Air photo 

 


